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February 24, 2014
Members Present:
Lynn Williams (Chair), Kevin Ayotte (Vice-Chair), Diane Blair (University-wide), President Joseph Castro, Kiranjit Dhanjan (ASI), Interim Provost Andrew Hoff, Thomas Holyoke (At-large), Michael Jenkins (At-large), Loretta Kensinger (State-wide), Rebecca Raya-Fernandez (At-large)
Visitors:
Venita Baker, Michael Botwin (Chair, AP&P), Denis Nef (Dean, Undergraduate Studies), Paul Beare (Dean, KSOEHD)
The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by Chair Williams in HML 2108. 
1.
Agenda.
MSC
to approve the Agenda.

2.
Minutes of 2/10/14.
MSC to approve the minutes of 2/10/14.
3.
Communications and Announcements.

A.
Vice President Searches.

1. President Castro announced that Dr. Frank Lamas (University of Texas-Arlington) has accepted the position of Vice President for Student Affairs.

2. President Castro announced that the three remaining finalists for the Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs search will be visiting campus over the next couple of weeks.

3. President Castro stated that the position announcement for the Vice President for University Advancement search has been finalized. He anticipates campus visits by finalists in April to allow for faculty input before the end of the semester.

B.
Honorary Doctorate.

President Castro announced that the posthumous nomination of Dr. Pete Mehas for an honorary doctorate was approved unanimously by the CSU Boart of Trustees.

C.
Student Fee Increase Proposals.

President Castro announced that, after listening to various perspectives on the issue, he and Provost Hoff have decided to delay the beginning of consultations on a proposed student fee increase until fall 2014 to allow for thorough planning and consultation. The fees, if implemented, would not begin until fall 2015.

D.
Letter dated February 14, 2014 from Dean Jody Hironaka-Juteau (Health & Human Services) to Lynn Williams, Chair of the Academic Senate re: Request for Redesignation of Nursing Department to Proto-School.

MSC to refer this item to AP&P. The referral memo will include a request that if AP&P perceives the involvement of curricular issues, the proposal should be forwarded directly to the Senate Undergraduate Curriculum Committee after review by AP&P.

E.
Nominations have been received for 1) Faculty Representatives to the Search Committee for the Director of the Smittcamp Family Honors College, and 2) Faculty Representative to CSU, Fresno Association Board of Directors.

Nominations will be discussed in Executive Session.
4.
Executive Session.
The committee entered executive session at 3:20 and returned from executive session at 3:30.
MSC to forward to Provost Hoff the following four nominees for Faculty Representatives to the Search Committee for the Director of the Smittcamp Family Honors College:

Dr. Katherine Adams (Communication, Chair of MCJ)

Dr. Kathleen Dyer (Child, Family, & Consumer Sciences)

Dr. Thomas Holyoke (Political Science)

Dr. David Kinnunen (Kinesiology)

MSC to recommend the appointment of Dr. Michael Botwin (Psychology) as the Faculty Representative to the CSU, Fresno Association Board of Directors.

5.
Kremen School of Education and Human Development (KSOEHD) Reorganization.
Dean Paul Beare (KSOEHD) summarized the proposal to move two faculty from the Department of Educational Research and Administration (ERA) to the Department of Curriculum & Instruction. The Department of ERA would then be renamed to Educational Leadership.
Discussion ensued.

MSC to place this item on the next agenda of the Academic Senate.

5.
Academic Calendar and Final Grade Deadline.
Dean Nef (Undergraduate Studies) explained that the academic calendar is prepared 4-5 years in advance. Student Affairs examines historical patterns, but given the date of Commencement, need for the contractually mandated number of workdays and instructional days, and the effort to coordinate spring break with local school districts, there is not a lot of flexibility.
The final grade submission deadline is based on the Financial Aid office’s determination of how many days are needed to process grades (1 day to clean up submitted grades, 1 day to process). In spring 2014, the earlier deadline was set without as much consultation with other offices as has been done in the past, and it looks like some adjustment may still be possible.

Discussion ensued.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m.
The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be announced.

An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting. 
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